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MINUTES OF THE AGM OF, 

THE INSURANCE INSTITUTE OF STOKE ON TRENT, 

HELD OVER ZOOM VIDEO CONFERENCE, 

at midday on 27TH April 2021
In view of the Coronavirus pandemic our usual form of AGM could not be held.  At the suggestion of the CII it was decided we hold a meeting by video conference.  

The AGM was advertised by eflyer and on our website. An agenda, nominations for Office positions and the proposed draft Constitution for Local Institutes were provided online, providing the opportunity for anyone to raise any concerns.
The meeting was opened at which 15 Officers and Members were present. The Agenda had been distributed to members prior to the AGM. 

1 Apologies – D Smith, A Whitfield

2 The Minutes of the last AGM, having been circulated, were agreed by the Meeting. 

There were no matters arising. The President signed the Minutes.

3  Secretary’s Report.

I began preparation of this report as I always do by looking back at last year’s. You don’t need me to tell you the situation we all found ourselves in this time last year a month into the first lockdown.  At that time we were perhaps still holding out a little hope that we might return to normality later in 2020 and talk of second and third waves would be just speculation.

A year on and primarily my thoughts are with those of you who have lost loved ones and suffered hardship.  Please do get in touch with me or our Charities Secretary, Sally-Ann Thorley, if you need any assistance.

Speaking personally it has been a year of change in many ways. I gave over a lot of my energy to making the move, with my mum, from North Staffordshire to North Wales.  A long held dream and testament I feel to setting a target and doing everything I could to make it happen despite the obstacles, Covid and otherwise.

It has been a year of learning new things, I hesitate to claim them as skills, such as using Zoom and Teams.  Last April we held our AGM by Zoom with very short notice and until then I had never used it.  There’s been quite a bit of practice since then but, as I’m sure you all find, it is not without its glitches.

Turning to the business of today - 

The purpose of the Council is to run the local institute on behalf of our members.

So here goes with a round up of the past year and some thoughts for the future.

Membership: numbers fluctuated, as you might expect, last year but we regained most of those who left us for a little while mid-year.  We’re now pleasingly ahead of where we were last year with 651 members as at 31 December 2020 (2019 was 642). This is the number which would be used to calculate our grant.  However, in common, with many other local institutes we have taken the decision to forego our grant this year.  Our reserves are healthy, more on that from our Treasurer shortly, and the CII centrally is better placed to make good use of the funds at this time.

CII Examinations Plans were in place to change the provision of exams to more online provision and this has unsurprisingly been accelerated by the virus situation.  

Thanks go to our Education Secretary, Nola Craig, who has kept her finger on the pulse of the changes.  Understandably there have been teething troubles but the CII are well aware of them and are working hard to improve the systems.

Lunchtime Syllabus meetings Regrettably we had to suspend our face-to-face lunchtime lecture meetings.  I think you will agree that there is no substitute for networking with friends and colleagues over a plate of chips.

Our Deputy President, Shaun Hyden, has done a marvellous job in organising numerous virtual meetings.  

We have made use of the CII promoted speakers on varied topics alongside local business people. Attendance numbers have been similar to those we had at physical meetings.  That is pleasing and hopefully we can increase the figures over the coming months. Feedback from attending members has been overall positive.

I am delighted to advise that we still hold CPD Accreditation and this year’s renewal is in the pipeline.

Our Annual Dinner in October was of course a casualty of Covid and we have taken the decision, with advice from the CII, to do the same in 2021. We will be focussing our attention on a celebratory return in 2022.
Charities - Sally-Ann Thorley has done a great job again this year as Charities Secretary and has supplied me with the following comments

The Insurance Charities, along with all other charities, has suffered during this pandemic. Donating to good causes has been at the back of our minds. The Insurance Charities have continued to work hard and they continue to support many beneficiaries, all of which are connected to The Insurance Industries. The members of the Insurance Institute of Stoke on Trent are some of the most generous, and as we emerge from the pandemic, please let this continue. As the majority of our “lunchtime lectures” are now virtual, look out for emails explaining how to donate to The Insurance Charities after them, and as always, please spread the word as much as possible. Some colleagues may not know about The insurance Charities, and your conversation or email, could change their lives for the better.
In my year as President I would’ve continued to support The Donna Louise Hospice as my chosen charity.  I have communicated my wish on occasion to our local members over the year that, if they were able, they make a personal donation to this charity or to others close to their hearts. 

Sports –  Over the past year our usual sporting events, pool, snooker, football etc have been sadly missed. Thanks go to Simon Allman who as Sports Secretary has been keeping the prospects ticking over and is on the regional sub-committee looking at future events.
Shaun Hyden continued this year as Publicity Officer alongside his Deputy President role, running our website, publicising our events and Syllabus meetings. We have a presence on LinkedIn and Facebook.

Our website will be updated in due course with details of the new Council positions. Forthcoming events, virtual or otherwise, are always posted on our website and I thank you all for using the booking system on there.  It is still too early to say when we might arrange some face to face meetings.  I envisage that we will probably continue online for some months to come.  

We’re very sorry this year to be losing from Council – Tom Flowers, and Past Presidents – Andrew Goodland and Matthew Porter.  Thanks go to them for their valued contributions, assistance and support.

A massive thank you goes to Martin Dodd as Treasurer and to the Institutes’ Auditors Conrad Hak and Derek Michael. We’ll be receiving Martin’s report next. The new Constitution, upon which we will shortly be voting, requires that our accounts be independently examined by a qualified individual who is a member of the UK’s accountancy bodies. Sadly we will therefore be dispensing with Conrad and Derek’s services so I repeat our thanks to them for their many years of diligent assistance.

My year as President has been very different from my previous terms but I have tried, with the support of all the Council members, to engage with our members as much as possible in the limited ways available to us.  I will continue to do so in my role as Vice President and, subject to the forthcoming vote, as Secretary also.

4 Treasurer’s Report.
Martin Dodd read the Treasurers report. The Accounts had been audited & were provided to the meeting. The Accounts were accepted by the meeting.

5. Election to Office.
The following Members were elected to Office, having been nominated by Council. The list of nominations were circulated by eflyer to members and on the local institute website in advance of the meeting.  Members were given the opportunity to raise queries and objections – none were received:

President:




Shaun Hyden

Deputy President:



Natalie Briggs 



Vice Presidents:



Michelle Matthias * Viv Gilroy*

(*Ex. - Officio Members of Council) 
Angela Henry* Sue Spruce

Secretary:




Sue Spruce



Treasurer:




Martin Dodd 



Charities Secretary:



Sally-Ann Thorley



Education Secretary:


Nola Craig



Dinner Secretary:



Craig Roberts



Public Relations Officer:


Shaun Hyden



Sports Secretary:



Simon Allman

                      Regional Forum Officer:                          Howard Ball



Diversity Co-Ordinator                             Rachel Robinson

6 Election of Council.
The following Members, having been correctly nominated and notified in advance to members were elected to Council by the meeting:

David Smith, Ian Bradshaw, Charles Bloomfield, Alison Whitfield, Richard Edwards, Emily Small, Kate Barnard, Alasdair Buchanan

7 Installation of President.

Shaun Hyden installed as President for 2020/2021. The regalia had been delivered to him by Angela Henry.

Technical problems prevented Shaun from addressing the meeting.

Sue will receive her Past President’s Badge for 2020/2021 at a later date.

8 Any Other Business.
Next Council meeting: 19 May 2021 at midday over Zoom

Sue Spruce, Secretary

24 May 2021


